Heath Hayes & Wimblebury Parish Council Events Committee Meeting Remembrance Sunday, 8th November 2020

Held on Monday, 2nd November 2020 at 6pm Remotely on Zoom

Present: Cllrs L Bullock, P Dadge, A Fitzgerald, P Haden, S Thompson, D Todd

In Attendance:

Parish Clerk: Mrs L Bowman

1. Apologies

Cllr J Aston

2. Minutes of the last Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on the 14th October were approved.

3. Update Plan for 2020

Over the weekend Councillors, our local MP, Drum core, Bugler, local Schools all met at various times to record their wreath laying at Heath Hayes Memorial gates, Reg Fullelove recorded a reading of the fallen at both Heath Hayes & Wimblebury memorials. Cllr P Dadge would be attending St John's Church on Wednesday 4th November to record the remembrance service. Cllr Dadge would put all recordings together to create a service to play on the Parish Facebook Group and website on Sunday, 8th November 2020 at 10.15am.

4. Christmas

The Clerk emailed Burntwood Rotary, enquiring into the availability of their Santa and sleigh but received no response.

Cllr S Thompson is still awaiting permission from Cannock Chase Council to temporary fix Christmas Trees on Islands within the Parish, the committee identified 9 islands. If permission were granted, local business would be approached to help fund the purchasing of the Christmas Trees.

5. Items for Future Agenda

6. Date of next meeting - Monday, 16th November at 6pm